President's Report Overlander Ski Club
As my three-year term as President of the Overlander Ski Club comes to a close, I want to express what an incredible honour it has been to serve in this role. This club is more than just a place to ski—it is a community, a gathering space, and a special place for so many. I am grateful for the opportunity to have been part of its leadership and to work alongside such a dedicated Board, staff, volunteers and membership.
During my tenure, we have experienced both triumphs and challenges. We have seen one of our best snow years, where the trails were in pristine condition and the club thrived with activity. We have also faced one of our most difficult seasons, with limited snow challenging our operations. Additionally, the club endured the threat of wildfire, a sobering reminder of the vulnerability of our outdoor spaces. Through it all, our members, volunteers, and staff have demonstrated remarkable resilience and commitment, ensuring the club remained a welcoming and well-maintained place for everyone.
One of the most significant milestones during this time was the hiring of a full-time General Manager. This step has been instrumental in enhancing our operations, allowing the Board to focus on long-term strategy, governance, and policy development. The work we have done to update our governance structure and refine policies will serve as a strong foundation for the club’s continued growth and success.
Another highlight of the past few years has been the return of events following the pandemic. We successfully hosted a Teck Cup race and the Special Olympics, and we were thrilled to bring back the Loppet, which was an incredible success this year. These events have brought energy and excitement back to the club and reinforced the strong sense of community that makes Overlander so special.
Looking ahead, I am excited to see where the Overlander Ski Club goes next. With such a passionate community and a strong leadership team in place, I have no doubt that the club will continue to flourish. It has been a privilege to serve as President, and I look forward to supporting the club in new ways in the future.
Thank you to everyone who has been part of this journey. Overlander Ski Club is truly a special place, and I am grateful to have been a part of it.

